
January 2019 
 

January 2, 2019  
 
7th Grade Band Lesson groups please Note - Alto Sax 7A + 7B should both attend 9th Period lessons 

today. 
  
Music 
Attention instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 4 
  
Would you like to be a part of the morning video announcements?  If so, pick up and application from 

Ms. Dempsey.  There will be a meeting in the library on Thursday, January 3 at 3:00 for anyone 
interested. 
  
The Science Fair Club meeting scheduled for Thursday, January 3 is canceled and moved to Thursday, 
January 10 from 3-4:15 pm in room 316.  Bring your data and results!!  See Mrs. Dettbarn if you can't 
attend. 

 

January 3-4, 2019 

No new announcements  

January 7, 2019 

Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 5. 
  
This is a gentle reminder to all students that midterms begin on 1/14 with Social Studies 1/15 ELA 
1/16 Science 1/17 Math and on 1/18 will be FACS finals 
  
The Video Announcement Club will have a meeting on Tuesday from 3 - 3:30 in the library.  Please 
see Ms. Dempsey if you cannot attend. 

 

 
January 8, 2019 
 
Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 5. 
  

  
This is a gentle reminder to all students that midterms begin on 1/14 with Social Studies 1/15 ELA 
1/16 Science 1/17 Math and on 1/18 will be FACS finals 
  
  
The Video Announcement Club will have a meeting on Tuesday from 3 - 3:30 in the library.  Please 
see Ms. Dempsey if you cannot attend. 

  
Congratulations Abbey Schneller, our 7th-grade t-shirt design winner !!! 
Please complete the entire order form and return to school by January 18th.  No late orders will be 
accepted.  T-shirts are $10 and hoodies are $20.  Payment must be made by check, please.  Order 

forms and payment can be handed into your first-period teacher.  Additional information can be found 
on the order form. 
 

 
January 9, 2019 
 
Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 5. 
  
  
7th-grade saxophones please note - Alto Sax 7A and 7B should both attend lesson 2 period. 

  



  

This is a gentle reminder to all students that midterms begin on 1/14 with Social Studies 1/15 ELA 
1/16 Science 1/17 Math and on 1/18 will be FACS finals also on 1/22 during there classroom period. 
  

Congratulations Abbey Schneller, our 7th-grade t-shirt design winner !!! 
Please complete the entire order form and return to school by January 18th.  No late orders will be 
accepted.  T-shirts are $10 and hoodies are $20.  Payment must be made by check, please.  Order 
forms and payment can be handed into your first-period teacher.  Additional information can be found 
on the order form. 
 
January 10, 2019 

Attention instrumental music students:  Please follow the lesson schedule for week 5. 

 
6th-grade band lesson groups for today, please note:  Clarinet groups 6A, 6B, and 6C should all 

attend lessons 1st period today.  Flute groups 6A, 6B and Oboe should attend lessons 2nd period 

today. 

WEB Leaders:  Please see Mrs. Rice today during 7th period in room 347 to pick up your permission 

slip for the field trip on January 24th. Thank you! 
 
Don’t forget to order your Hoover Middle t-shirt or hoodie!  This year’s design is by 7th grader Abbey 
Schneller.  T-shirts cost $10 and hoodies are $20. All orders MUST be in by January 18 and payments 
must be made by check. 

 
Today’s lunch is Cherry Blossom Chicken with rice, broccoli, carrots, and a fortune cookie 

Just a reminder that the science fair club meets today from 3-4:15 today in room 316.  Bring your 
data and experiment results to our meeting.  See Mrs. Dettbarn if you can't attend. 

January 11, 2019 

No new announcements. 

January 14, 2019 
 
Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 1 
  
This is the last week to order your Hoover Middle T-shirt or Hoodie!!! These shirts feature an awesome 
design by 7th grader Abby Schneller and are only $10 for the t-shirts and $20 for hoodies.  What a 
great deal!!! Get your order forms in by Friday, January 18!! 

 
January 15, 2019 

Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 1 
  
This is the last week to order your Hoover Middle T-shirt or Hoodie!!! These shirts feature an awesome 
design by 7th grader Abby Schneller, and are only 10 for the t-shirts and 20 for hoodies.  What a 
great deal!!! Get your order forms in by Friday, January 18!! 

  
  
Attention cast and crew of Alice In Wonderland  -  Please be sure to pick up your t-shirt, ticket and 
program ad packet from Miss Cartwright, Mrs. Welfare and Miss Hill.  Please get these turned in as 
soon as you can!!! 
 



January 16, 2019 

Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 1 

  
This is the last week to order your Hoover Middle T-shirt or Hoodie!!! These shirts feature an awesome 
design by 7th grader Abby Schneller, and are only 10 for the t-shirts and 20 for hoodies.  What a 
great deal!!! Get your order forms in by Friday, January 18!! 
  

  
Attention cast and crew of Alice In Wonderland  -  Please be sure to pick up your t-shirt, ticket and 
program ad packet from Miss Cartwright, Mrs. Welfare and Miss Hill.  Please get these turned in as 
soon as you can!!! 
 
WEB Leaders:  All permission slips need to be turned in to Mrs. Rice for the field trip on January 24th. 
  

Attention Science Fair Students:  Our next meeting is Tuesday, January 22nd from 3-4:15 in room 
316.  Bring your completed data table and all the information to start the registration process!  See 
Mrs. Dettbarn with questions. 
 
January 17, 2019 
 

No new announcements 
 
January 18, 2019 

The Purple Pinky Project is coming to Hoover next Friday!  For only $1.00 and your permission slip, 
you can help kids in other countries get protected from a disease called polio. Permission slips will be 
sent home today. Paint your pinky purple and help fight polio! 

Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for week 1. 

Attention, cast and crew of Alice in Wonderland:  Please be sure to pick up a packet for t-shirts, 
tickets, and program ads from Miss Cartwright, Mrs. Welfare, or Miss Hill.  Packets should be turned in 
as soon as possible. 

Do you want to learn more about God or make your bond stronger?  If you do, come to join the Bible 
Club every Thursday from 3:00-4:10.  We will have snacks, videos, worship, and games. Pick up 
permission slips outside of room 232.  A late bus will be available, but you must have your permission 
slip handed in by Tuesday, January 22.   Everyone is welcome! 

This is the last day to order your Hoover Middle T-shirt or hoodie!   These shirts are the hottest trend 
of 2019, so don’t miss out! No late orders will be accepted. 

All boys modified basketball players, please note the bus leaves at 3:20 today.   

 
The varsity wrestling team had their final home dual meet on Wednesday and had their best meet of 
the year in defeating North Tonawanda by a final score of 55 – 23. Jayson Kline received a forfeit at 
99 lbs. to help the team win their fourth NFL dual of the season. The wrestlers will be completing their 
dual meet schedule next week at Niagara Wheatfield – the number one team in Western New York and 

the #10 team in the state. 

The girls modified basketball team had their first win last night against Lockport at Ken West. Great 
job, girls! 



 

January 21, 2019 
 
No School 

 
 
January 22, 2019 
 
Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 2 
  
7th-grade band lesson groups today please note- 

All flutes and Oboe should attend 6th-period lesson today 
Clarinet 7B and 7C should both attend 9th period lesson today 
  
Polio is a disease that can paralyze.  It can also cause breathing problems or even death!! But only 
$1.00 can protect a child from getting polio.  Join the Purple Pinky Project this Friday and get your 
pinky painted purple to help stop polio!  If you need another permission slip, stop by Mrs. Stoerr's 

room in room 130. 
  
There is a Student Council Meeting today after school in room 257.  Please report at 3:00 
  
Mrs. Welfare's 7th-grade classes meet in room 116 computer lab all week. 
  
WEB Leaders: All permission slips need to be turned in to Mrs. Rice for the field trip on January 

24th.  Thank You!! 
  
Attention Science Fair Students: Our next meeting is today from 3-4:15 in room 316.  Bring your 
completed data table and all the information to start the registration process!!  See Mrs. Dettbarn with 
questions. 
 
 

January 23, 2019 
 

Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 2 
  
Attention cast, stage, crew, and art crew of Alice In Wonderland - All T-Shirt and program ad orders 
are due tomorrow, Thursday, January 24th.  See Miss Cartwright in room 103 with any questions. 

  
7th-grade classes meet in room 116 computer lab all week 
  
Attn: All County Students - We will have a short meeting from 3-3:30 today in Mrs. Welfare's room 
240.  Please see Mrs. Welfare or Miss Hill if you are not able to attend. 
  
WEB Leaders: 

Tomorrow is the field trip please remember to wear your WEB T-Shirt and bring a bagged lunch to 
school. 
  
The Purple Pinky Project is in 2 days!!  Bring your dollar and your permission slip with you to lunch on 

Friday.  You can help stop Polio!!! 
 
January 24, 2019 

No new announcements. 

January 25, 2019 

Today is Purple Pinkie Day!  
Bring your dollar and your permission slip to lunch. Students from Kenmore West will be in the 
cafeteria to paint your pinkie purple. Cafeteria monitors will call your table when it’s your turn.  Every 



dollar we collect helps vaccinate children against this devastating disease. Thank you for helping to 

stop polio!  
 
Instrumental music students, please follow the lesson schedule for week 2. 

 
Mrs. Welfare’s 7th grade classes:  meet in the Computer Lab. 

Are you interested in learning more about God and making new friends? Come join our Bible Club 
every Thursday from 3:00-4:10 in room 319. Permissions slips can be found outside room 232. A late 
bus is available but you must have permission slip handed in to room 232 by Tuesday, January 29th.  
 
The Kenmore West Modified Swim Team kicked off their season with some impressive swims against 
Lew-Port.  
Karli Schmitt won the 50 free, 50 breast, and the 200 medley relay. 

Maia Breeze won the 100 IM, 50 fly, 200 medley relay, and took 2nd place in the 200 free relay! 
Lucas Giafaglione won his heat of the 50 free, the 200 medley relay, and took 2nd place in the 100 

free 
Zaire Mobley took 2nd in the 50 free and the 200 free relay. 
Christian Morath took 2nd in the 200 free relay. 
Great job, swimmers! 

 
Hey, Hoover Middle, have you brought in any cereal yet?  Help up support the Jerry Starr Sleepout by 
bringing a box or two of your favorite cereal down to the main hall by February 1!   

 
The grade level with the most donations will earn a Hat Day! 

January 28, 2019 

Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 3 
 
Attention Alice in Wonderland Cast - Check outside the auditorium and/or outside Ms. Welfare's room 

for rehearsal changes this week!!  Most cast will have a day off to rest - but the day depends on your 
part!!  Tech rehearsal in the aud today 3-5 that is stage crew, lights, sound only. 
 

January 29, 2019 

Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 3 

 
Attention Alice in Wonderland Cast - Check outside the auditorium and / or outside Ms. Welfare's room 
for rehearsal changes this week!!  Most cast will have a day off to rest - but the day depends on your 
part!!   
 
There will be a meeting for Boys Modified Basketball on Wednesday at 3:00 in the gym.  
 

Be The Change Club will meet on Tuesday, February 5th from 3:30 - 4:15 in room 349.  New 
members are always welcome.  See you there!! 

 
Science Fair Club will meet Thursday, 1/31 from 3 - 4:15 pm in room 316.  Bring your signed waiver, 
registration fee and abstract so Mrs. Dettbarn can register your project for the science fair!!  See Mrs 
Dettbarn if you cannot attend. 

 

Jan 30 – 31, 2019 

  


